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August 4, 2020 

Via Email 
Michael.Ondocin@tsa.dhs.gov

Mr. Michael Ondocin 
Executive Assistant Administrator 
Law Enforcement/Federal Air Marshal Service 

Re: Philadelphia Supervisory Federal Air Marshal (“SFAM”) Robert Cope 

Dear Mr. Ondocin: 

In our prior correspondence1 to Supervisory Air Marshal in Charge John Schaal, we 
requested his clarification of OLE 3426, Access to Sterile and Secure Areas of Airports, so that 
we may inform Philadelphia FAMs whether it is proper to bypass security during off duty travel 
in the same manner as SFAM Robert Cope did on October 10, 2019.  Several FAMs and SFAMs 
initially brought the policy violation to SAC Schaal’s attention, but he dismissed their concerns 
and concluded that SFAM Cope’s circumvention of security while off duty did not violate 
policy.  It was only after significant pressure that SAC Schaal apparently reported the policy 
violation. 

We also requested a formal investigation into SFAM Cope’s conduct.  An investigation 
was apparently conducted; however, we have significant concerns about the propriety of that 
investigation.  Specifically, the investigation was led by an employee who was promoted by 
Assistant Supervisory Air Marshal in Charge Clay Robbins.  ASAC Robbins along with SFAMs 
Cope and Clodfelter are the spearheads of workplace harassment and favoritism in the 
Philadelphia Field Office.  We have received numerous notifications from supervisors and FAMs 

1  Dated February 20, 2020 and December 6, 2020 (attached).  
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regarding those three individuals’ misbehavior in the workplace.  Thus, our trust in the 
investigation process is low as it would be likely that the investigator would minimize ASAC 
Robbins’ cohorts’ conduct.  

We are requesting the Incident Tracking Number for the agency’s investigation into 
SFAM Cope’s policy violation as well as the submission date.  That information is not 
confidential.  Additionally, we are asking the agency to advise us, or alternatively the 
Philadelphia FAMs, whether the agency-imposed discipline on SFAM Cope.  This information is 
being requested for our follow up with congressional committees, if needed. 

We look forward to your response. 

Very truly yours, 

CLARK HILL PLLC 

Nicholas M. Wieczorek 

Nicholas M. Wieczorek 
Jeremy J. Thompson 

cc: Richard Stein
Regional Director 
Law Enforcement/Federal Air Marshal Service 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: RICHARD.STEIN@TSA.DHS.GOV

Air Marshal Association 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: LEGAL@AIRMARSHAL.ORG












